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Lining work

Road markings are an essential aid to assist road safety and improve traffic flow to the road user.
The Council arranges for external contractors to undertake lining work across Argyll and Bute’s 1400
mile road network.

Road Markings are covered by legislation, Statutory Instrument ‘The Traffic Signs Regulations and
General Directions’ sets out all the road markings and road signs that are available for use by the
council as roads authority. The Highway Code https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code
provides information on some of the rules associated with road markings as well as providing
examples of types of road markings.

Capital projects which include inlay, overlay, surface dressing, edge strengthening and re-tread will
be funded via the capital budget, while the maintenance of existing road markings and safety issues
will be covered by the revenue budget.

Yellow lines are provided where there is a need to restrict parking to help maintain traffic flow.
There are two types of yellow lines used to control parking:

o Double yellow lines which signify no waiting (except for loading); and
¢ Single yellow lines which indicate different time periods of restrictions.

Other means of parking restrictions can also be covered by yellow markings on kerbs, bus stops,
zigzag lines and yellow wording on the road surface itself.

White lines on the carriageway are provided for safety.

Why have their previously been delays with the lining work?

Due to the rural locations within Argyll, we have previously found it difficult to recruit contractors to
carry out this work. Working in partnership with BEAR Scotland, who maintain the trunk roads in
Argyll and Bute, we have now secured a joint contract for this work to be completed. By working
together we are able to both offer a more attractive single contract to contractors, as well as
allowing both organisations to realise economies of scale.

Why do we employ a contractor to complete the lining work?

The comparison between the capital outlay in cost to employ a lining contractor is much less than
buying our own machines and training staff. It is therefore more efficient financially to continue
using contractors to complete the lining works. Even though we have 1400 miles of road we do not
have enough road markings to make it economically viable to have our own dedicated machine.

Are white lining works weather dependent?



https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code

Yes.
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